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Phonics at Bussage
Phonics, which is the teaching of all the letters and ‘sounds’ in our language, is given a high priority at Bussage Primary School. It is essential for children to learn through phonics teaching as it enables them to become successful readers and spellers – essential skills across the curriculum!

We teach phonics across the school, with the main focus from Foundation Stage up to Year 4. The children, across all five of these year groups, are streamed into groups which are appropriate for their own learning needs. Therefore, there are often children from several different classes in one group! The children really enjoy this mix and benefit from interacting with children across the school.

Phonics is taught discreetly, five days a week for twenty minutes at a time. This means we have separate sessions, dedicated solely to the teaching and learning of sounds and letters. 

We currently follow the ‘Letters and Sounds’ programme, which is a nationally recognised scheme. It is split into six ‘phases’:

· Phase 1 – being introduced to sounds through songs and games.

· Phase 2 – learning the first sets of sounds and high frequency/tricky words.

· Phase 3 – learning the first sets of ‘blend’ sounds (such as ee, ay, oo).

· Phase 4 – consolidating their knowledge through practising reading and spelling words with the sounds already learnt, often using polysyllabic words.

· Phase 5 – learning the remainder of the sounds in our language.

· Phase 6 – learning spelling rules, such as how prefixes and suffixes change the ‘root’ word.

Please see the link below for further details and explanation of the above phases.
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/190599/Letters_and_Sounds_-_DFES-00281-2007.pdf
We assess the children termly on their progress and reorganise the groups based on this. Therefore, we know that every child is always learning the letters and sounds that are appropriate to their needs. 

